COMMITTEES: AGRICULTURE, NUTRITION, AND FORESTRY

FINANCE

INTELLIGENCE

United States Senate

WASHINGTON, DC 20510-0609

November 20, 2019

WASHINGTON, DC:

261 RUSSELL SENATE OFFICE BUILDING WASHINGTON, DC 20510 (202) 224-5852

COLORADO:

CESAR E. CHAVEZ BUILDING 1244 SPEER BOULEVARD DENVER, CO 80204 (303) 455–7600

http://www.bennet.senate.gov

The Honorable Mitchell McConnell Senate Majority Leader 317 Russell Senate Office Building Washington, D.C. 20510

The Honorable Charles E. Schumer Senate Minority Leader 322 Hart Senate Office Building Washington, D.C. 20510

Dear Majority Leader McConnell and Leader Schumer:

I recently received a letter from the Colorado County Clerks Association (CCA) asking for increased federal funding for election security ahead of the 2020 General Election. CCCA is a non-governmental, nonpartisan body representing the 64 county clerks from every part of our state, and its members include Democrats, Republicans, and Independents.

In Colorado, election security is not a partisan issue. It is an urgent challenge that requires sufficient funding to make sure we are prepared for the 2020 elections. Thanks to the nonpartisan and professional work of our county clerks, Colorado is a national leader on election security. For example, we were the first U.S. state to require risk-limiting audits after every election.

Given Colorado's leadership on election security, it is particularly alarming to hear our county clerks express concerns about "critical vulnerabilities" that remain in our election systems due to inadequate support from Washington. In their letter, our county clerks ask for "more federal resources to strengthen cybersecurity, update election infrastructure, and implement elections best practices." They urge the Senate to "allocate funding to state and local governments to bolster election infrastructure," concluding that the, "American people deserve action to secure our elections." On every count, I emphatically agree: the Senate can and should do more.

I want to bring these concerns to your immediate attention and underscore the urgency of providing our local and state officials with the resources needed to secure our elections. I have attached CCCA's full letter for reference. As Congress finalizes appropriations for the 2020 Fiscal Year, I hope you will bear in mind their urgent and nonpartisan request for increased election security funding and ensure that new funding makes it to the local officials who need it most.

Sincerely,

Miny F. B. I Michael F. Bennet United States Senator